SENIOR CENTER SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING

Wednesday, March 2, 2016 Colchester Town Hall, Room 1 MINUTES

March 2, 2016

Members Present: Marge Mlodzinski (CoA), Eleanor Phillips (CoA), Andreas Bisbikos (BoF), Tom Kane (BoF,) Rosemary Coyle (BoS), Stan Soby (BoS)

Others Present: Art Shilosky (1st Selectman), Patty Watts (Senior Center Director), Randy Benson, Sal Tassone

Absent:

Jim Paggioli

- 1. Meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.
- 2. Minutes of the January 14, 2016 meeting as corrected were approved. Motion made by S. Soby, 2nd by M. Mlodzinski
- 3. Matt Eakin presented a revised layout of the "campus" increasing from 47 to 60 the number of parking places required based on space requirements for a 12,000 sq.' building. Additionally, "reserved" spaces were increased from 2 to 6. Provision for a covered portico to ease drop-off and pick-up of clients by Senior Center busses or private vehicles was made. It was also pointed out that additional parking would exist in this project based on the proximity of the town Hall parking areas.
 - a. Stan Soby questioned whether or not there are any industry standards per square foot per individual. He also asked what percentage of the age eligible population currently utilize the existing Senior Center.
- 4. Patty Watts presented a fund raising brochure prepared and utilized by the Ellington Senior Center. Patty told the group that she would share this brochure by email.
- 5. At 6:20 p.m. a motion was made to enter Executive Session. Moved by M.Mlodzinski, 2nd by E Phillips. Art Shilosky and Patty Watts were invited to attend the session. Executive session ended at 6:50 p.m.
- 6. Motion to adjourn moved and 2nd at 6:55 p.m.

Eleanor M Phillips